Minutes of Bailieborough Cootehill Municipal AGM held on 29th June 2015 in the Courthouse, Cootehill, Co Cavan.

Present:
Cathaoirleach Niamh Smyth, Councillors Carmel Brady, Fergal Curtin, Val Smith, Clifford Kelly & Paddy McDonald

In Attendance:
Joe McLoughlin, Director of Services, Jim McQuaid, District Manager, Kenneth Lennon, Senior Executive Engineer, Eamonn Costello, Assistant Staff Officer 

Apologies
N/A

Cathaoirleach Cllr. Niamh Smyth thanked the executive for all their assistance throughout her year as Cathaoirleach, particularly Pat Gaynor and Bernice Smith.

(1) Minutes of meeting held on Friday 13th June 2014 

The minutes already circulated for the June 2014 AGM were adopted and signed by the Cathaoirleach Cllr. N. Smyth.  Proposed by Cllr. Clifford Kelly & seconded by Cllr. Carmel Brady.

(2) To elect a Cathaoirleach for the coming year

It was proposed by Cllr. Val Smith that Cllr. C. Brady be elected as Cathaoirleach as she is the newest councillor and also the local representative in Cootehill where the new offices are based. This was seconded by Cllr. Fergal Curtin. As there was no other nomination Cllr. C. Brady was deemed elected as Cathaoirleach for the coming year. 
(3) To elect a Leas Cathaoirleach for the coming year

It was proposed by Cllr. F. Curtin and seconded by Cllr. N. Smyth that Cllr. C. Kelly be elected as Leas Cathaoirleach. As there was no other nomination Cllr. C. Kelly was deemed elected as Leas Cathaoirleach for the coming year.

A.O.B.

Cllr Paddy McDonald asked if there was a protocol or agreement going forward for the position as Cathaoirleach. Cllr. C. Kelly said that he understood that Fianna Fail would have the chair for 2 years at some stage, Fine Gael would have the chair for 2 years at some stage and Sinn Fein would have the chair for 1 year at some stage. Cllr. P. McDonald asked did that mean he would be Cathaoirleach next year. Cllr. C. Kelly said that traditionally the Leas Cathaoirleach would step up to Cathaoirleach the following year but that he would not stand in Cllr. P. McDonald’s way next year if he wished to be Cathaoirleach.

DOS J. McLoughlin thanked Cllr. N. Smyth for her work as Cathaoirleach, adding that the meetings were always chaired in a very equitable manner. DOS J. McLoughlin then wished Cllr. C. Brady the best in her year as Cathaoirleach.

Cllr. F. Curtin asked if there could be an agreement on a regular day for meetings going forward and suggested the third Monday of every second month. Cllr. N. Smyth asked if a time of 4pm could be agreed for these meetings also. Agreement was reached on this by all present. Cllr. C. Brady said that the next meeting would be held on 21st September 2015 at 4pm.

The meeting concluded.

